## Ambassador Christopher F. Egan 5 Commonwealth Avenue Boston, MA 02116

May 15, 2013

Mr. Justin C. Rhee President Descendants of the Korean War Foundation 470 L'Enfant Plaza SW #23043 Washington, DC 20026

## Dear Justin;

The Korean War was a major turning point for the people of Korea and a significant chapter in the history of the United States of America. I applaud you and the other volunteers of the Descendants of the Korean War Foundation for forming this organization whose mission it is to recognize, remember and honor the U.S. men and women who fought for freedom and democracy during the Korean War. I wish you continued success in efforts to offer scholarship and internship opportunities to the descendants of the Korean War Veterans.

I will be traveling during the time of your recognition and awards dinner in July, so I cannot attend. However, I wish you and your organization all the best and congratulations on launching a terrific foundation that has such a noble cause.

Respectfully yours,

Christopher F. Egan

U.S. Ambassador-retired